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PRESIDENCY CONCLUSIONS

II.EXTERNAL RELATIONS

1 – The participants in the European Council met the Heads of State and of Government and
Ministers for Foreign Affairs of the associated countries of Central and Eastern Europe, including
the Baltic States, as well as Cyprus and Malta.  They held a wide-ranging exchange of views on
various topical matters. They also made an initial, favourable assessment of the structured dialogue
and of progress in implementing the pre-accession strategy.  In this connection, a suitable forum
for encouraging and pooling experience will need to be set up.

The European Council reaffirms that negotiations on the accession of Malta and Cyprus to the
Union will begin on the basis of Commission proposals, six months after the conclusion of the
1996 Intergovernmental Conference and taking the outcome of that Conference into account.  It
stresses the importance it attaches to preparing the accession of the associated countries to
the Union and approves the Council conclusions on the White Paper on integrating those countries
into the internal market and the Council report on implementing the strategy of preparing for
accession.1  It invites the Commission to report back to its next meeting on progress in
implementing the White Paper and on the studies and analyses requested at Essen.  The success
of the Conference on Stability in Europe2 will help bring the countries of Central and
Eastern Europe and the European Union closer together.  The European Council calls on the
countries concerned and on all the parties to implement the agreements and arrangements in the
Stability Pact, which has now been entrusted to the OSCE, and calls on the countries concerned
to work for the practical improvement of good-neighbourly relations in Europe.

Against this general background, the European Council, which is particularly concerned at the
situation in former Yugoslavia, adopted the statement in Part B (page 13).

The European Council reaffirms the European Union's concern to contribute to political stability
and prosperity in the Baltic Sea region.  It awaits with interest the progress report on cooperation
in that region.

The European Council refers to the need for Slovenian real estate legislation to be harmonized
with European rules, as laid down in the statement of 6 March 1995.  In addition, it hopes that the
Association Agreement with Slovenia will be signed as soon as possible and that Slovenia will
subsequently participate in the structured dialogue.

(...)

                                             
1 see Part B, page 3.
2 held in Paris on 20 and 21 March 1995.


